
                

   
 

We, the people of St. Wenceslaus, believe 
that with the aid of the Holy Spirit, we are 

empowered by Baptism to pass on, to share, 
and to witness God's truth. As His people, 
through worship, we are nourished by the 

Eucharist and the word, and sent forth with 
Christ to build God's Kingdom in our local 

community and in the world.  



 

ST. WENCESLAUS 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 

8500 E. Kolarik Rd. 
Suttons Bay, MI  49682 
Phone: (231) 271-3574 

 
Pastoral Administrator 

Deacon Martin Korson  (231) 271-3824 
Cell: (231) 866-1819  Korsonp@aol.com 

 
Sacramental Minister 
Rev. Michael Class, S.J.   

Cell: (414) 788-8963 
 
If you are in need of a priest, please call 
Deacon Martin and he will try and find 

one for you. 
 

Secretary 
(Wednesdays 9A — 12P) 

Jacqueline Bunek 
stwenceslausgp@gmail.com 

 
Anticipating Surgery? 

Please call Deacon Martin to make 
arrangements to be anointed in sickness 

or prior to surgery. 
 

Reconciliation 
By appointment with Fr. Class, S.J.   

St. Mary LL on Fridays 8:30 a.m.   
and on Saturdays 3:30 — 4:30 p.m.   

St. Michael SB on Thursdays 9:00 a.m.   
 

Eucharist for the Homebound 
If you are homebound, recovering from 

surgery or illness and would like the 
Eucharist brought to your home, please 

call or email the Parish Office or call 
Deacon Martin.   

 
 

SCHEDULE FOR 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY 

NOVEMBER 12 & 13, 2022 

@ 4:00 P.M. & 8:30 A.M. 

 

Readers: Eucharist Ministers: 
Saturday Mass 

Rachel Plamondon Mary Leon & 
          Susann Lederle 

 
Sunday Mass: 

Jerry Fleis       Karen Zemaitis & 
        Mary Ann Kolarik 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF  

NOVEMBER 6, 2022 

Monday  November 7  Luke 17:1-16 
Tuesday  November 8 Luke 17:7-10 
Wednesday November 9 John 2:13-22 
Thursday November 10 Luke 17:20-25 
Friday  November 11 Luke 17:26-37 
Saturday  November 12 Luke 18:1-8 
Sunday  November 13 Luke 21:5-19 

32ND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 5 — SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2022 

Saturday, November 5      4:00 p.m. 
For Carol Korson by Jerome Korson 
Sunday, November 6      8:30 a.m. 
For Kathryn Schaub by Ed & Jackie Budd 
Saturday, November 12      4:00 p.m. 
For Blaise Korson by George & Janet Dubay 
Sunday, November 13      8:30 a.m. 
For Ryan Collins by Stephen & Diana Tarsa 

Dear fellow Parishioners, 
   Today we celebrate The Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time.  In today’s 
Gospel, Luke 20:27-38, some Sadducees question Jesus about the resurrection.  
Moses wrote that if someone’s brother died leaving a wife but no child, his 
brother must take the wife and raise up descendants for his brother.  There 
were seven brothers.  They each married the woman, but they all died childless.  
The wife dies as well.  Now at the resurrection, whose wife will she be?   
   Jesus responds that there is no marriage in heaven.  We are all children of 
God.  We will arise and enjoy the glories of God.  It is challenging sometimes 
when we think about the resurrection and heaven.  We think in earthly ways 
and earthly things.  We think in earthly ways and earthly time.  Heaven is so 
different.  As Scripture says: “Eye has not seen, nor ear heard, nor mind can 
imagine, what God has in store for us.”  But be assured, there is a resurrection.  
There is life after this.  Prepare every day.   
    Your servant in Christ, Deacon Martin 
 
We welcome Father Dziekan and thank him for celebrating Mass with us.  
 
November 7, this Monday, is the 7th Anniversary of Deacon Martin’s Ordina-
tion to the deaconate.  Let us congratulate him and thank him for all he does 
for the parish.   
 
This is an important election.  Vote!  The Catholic bishops in Michigan, togeth-
er with the dioceses in this state, are calling on all Catholics to vote NO on Pro-
posal 3 on the November election ballot to protect life and parental rights.   
 
Leelanau Christian Neighbors:  LCN receives $30 in gift cards for or every $10 
“Simply Give” card purchased at Meijer.  To maximize the double match day, 
please make a donation to LCN, write checks to St. Wenceslaus, and earmark 
“Meijer Simply Give”.  Deadline at Parish is December 14.   
 
Ben Scott, a generous, summer visitor has written a book, Why & How Much 

should I Be Giving, To The Parish To The Poor.  He has donated some to the 
Parish.  These books are in the vestibule.  Please take a copy.   
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PARISH STEWARDSHIP 

 

OCTOBER 30, 2022 

 

SUNDAY COLLECTION   $   1,465 

FOOD PANTRY   $      112 

WORLD MISSION   $       70 

SEPTEMBER 2022 

 

INCOME    $  6,482 

EXPENSES    $  6,178 

Please Pray For: 

Anonymous 
Alicia Bakara, Ruth Blink 

Beth Britt  
Ben Bardenhagen 

Joanne & Keith Burnham 
Wayne Carter 

Fr. Michael Class, S.J. 
Mary Ann Duperon 

Kelly Endres,  
John Fochtman 

Marilynne Gauthier 
Kevin Giangiolbe 

Tracy Grille 
Bob Kalchik,  
Mark Kalchik 

Elmer & Millie Kalchik 
Alexandra Kannenberg & Baby 

Dakota Korson 
Dorothy (Popp) Korson,  

Sarah Korson 
Pete Lara 

Tom Meoak 
Kevin Maguire 
Craig Moreland 

Peter Navin 
Jerry Patterson 

Lucas Plamondon 
Al and Marie Porter 

Bob Pratt 
Joshua Pressey 

Joel Rivera 
Ruth Schaub 

Terry Schmidt 
Randy Sedlacek 

Debbie Shelagowski 
Lauren Sineway, Helen Stimson 

Jim Sullivan 
Clem Suttmann & Trish Suttmann 

Ava Valesano 
Gery Zemaitis 

 
...the sick and the homebound of the 
Parish, their families and caregivers.   

 
All those suffering from COVID 

(*NEW to Prayer List) 
 

Please call the Parish Office  
(231-271-3574) when your loved one 

no longer needs to be on the list. 

 

To our veterans, thank you for all you have done to preserve our freedom and 
the independence that we enjoy in America.  Thank you for all the sacrifices you 
have made.   
 
The tickets are being distributed for the Altar Society Quilt Raffle, their annual 
fundraiser.  We ask that those of you who are unable to sell or purchase your 
tickets that they be returned so that they can be sold.  Please return ticket 
stubs, unsold tickets and money to Mary Leon, put in the collection basket or 
mail to the Church.  Please make checks payable to St. Wenceslaus Altar Socie-
ty.  Please do not put in the same check as the collection check, thank you.   
 
All ladies are invited to the Leelanau Women’s Retreat at St. Mary Church, Sat-
urday, November 19, starting with Mass at 8 a.m., followed by a Continental 
breakfast.  Lunch is provided.  Featured speaker, Catherine M. Lanni, will talk 
about Holy Eucharist, as well as her experience of the power of Jesus’ Divine 
Mercy and Love.  The cost is $20; call 256-9676 to register.  Call Maria Putt for 
more information 517-388-6152.  See flyer on Church Bulletin Board.   
 
The Annual Knights of Columbus Sweatshirt Drive starts this weekend.  They 
collect sweatshirts for children, who have been taken in by the Holy Cross 
brothers, so that they will have at least one gift at Christmas time.  The K of C 
are collecting new unwrapped hooded sweatshirts with either pro or college 
sports logos in Adult sizes L-XXXL.  Think quality not quantity when shopping.  
There is a collection box in the vestibule.  See Flyer on the Church bulletin board 
for more gift options.  The collection ends on Thanksgiving weekend.   
 
The Parish Christmas party and potluck dinner is Sunday, December 4.  Gather-
ing at 4:30 p.m.  More information to follow.   
 
We thank all those who came to the Holy Hour.  It was very well attended.  Fr. 
Ben was impressed with the prayerfulness and the numbers.  The potluck meal 
was delicious.  Thanks to all those who brought food to share and to all who 
stayed to clean up.  Thank you for a very pleasant evening.   
 
The choir was recently feted with a potluck breakfast.  Thanks to Linda Kohler 
for her lovely table presentation, to all who brought dishes to pass and to those 
who stayed to clean up.  Thanks to the choir and Roberto for their willingness to 
share their time and gift of voice, song and music.   

 
Area Happenings 

St. Mary Auction Come to the St. Mary Auction in the St. Mary Gym this Satur-
day, November 5th at 6 p.m.  $25 per person, includes a full meal and 1 drink 
ticket and much more for an entertaining evening.  Come and support Catholic 
Education on the Leelanau Peninsula.   
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